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St. Joseph Public Library 

Weather or Emergency Closure of Library Branches Policy 

 

Policy 

 

The goal of St. Joseph Public Library (SJPL) is to provide as many hours of public service as 

possible in all of its branches; another goal is to create an environment which protects the safety 

and welfare of library patrons and staff as well as library property. The decision to close will be 

based on multiple factors including, but not limited to, other local institutions’ decisions, 

especially as it relates to inclement weather. 

 

Procedure 

 

The decision to alter the schedule of SJPL’s normal hours of operation due to bad weather will 

be made by the library director. When the director is absent or unavailable, branch managers on 

duty will consult with one another and are authorized to make a decision or take action to close 

the system.  If no branch managers are available, chain of command and communication between 

branches will be used to determine alteration of the schedule.  Closing for inclement weather is a 

system-wide decision. 

 

In any other emergency situation, closure of one or more branch is also at the discretion of the 

director. The manager of the branch in question will make the decision to close if the director is 

unavailable or the situation warrants immediate action.  In the case of the unavailability of a 

branch manager, a department manager is next in line to make a decision.  In the absence of a 

manager, the staff member in charge of the branch is authorized to make a decision or to take 

action. 

 

An incident report should be submitted after the emergency has subsided. In the case of a 

weather closure no incident report is required. 

 

The library director is responsible for notifying all staff by pre-established means after a decision 

to alter the schedule of one or more branch’s normal hours of operation has been made. 

 

The library director, or other designated staff, will notify local media of a closure and update 

SJPL’s website and social media accounts. 

 


